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Mr. Alex Fischer 
Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission 
1120 Lincoln Street, Suite 801 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
RE: Wilson Creek Facility Landfarm (Facility ID 149002) 

Annual Report of Operations 
 

Dear Mr. Fischer, 
 
As required by Rule 908.f. of the Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission rules, please 
find attached the Annual Report of Operations for the Wilson Creek Landfarm, Facility ID 
149002. 

 
Four attachments are submitted with this report –  

• Wilson Creek Landfarm Application Log, January 2014 – current. 
• Landfarm Ground Water Sampling Results, Summary Table 
• Landfarm Survey Drawing with Groundwater Monitoring Wells, Figure 1 
• Groundwater Monitoring Analytical Report – September 2015  

 
No soil was removed from the landfarm in 2014 or 2015 and due to excessive precipitation, 
standing water, and saturated conditions, no soil samples were taken. No upsets, spills, or 
discharges from the landfarm occurred in 2015.  
 
Groundwater sampling conducted in June 2015 is summarized in Table 1 (attached).  Lab data is 
also attached 
 
A total of 90 tons of spent SulfaTreat media was applied to the Landfarm in 2014.  There have 
been no waste applications since August of 2014 and no additional waste applications are 
anticipated in the future.  The Landfarm Waste Log for 2014/2015 is attached. 
 
Chevron is currently planning for the closure and remediation of the facility.  Chevron expects to 
close the facility Wilson Creek Landfarm in 2016/2017. 
 
 

If you have any question concerning this report, please contact me at 970-257-6042. 
 

Julie Justus 
Regulatory, Health & Environment Specialist 
Chevron U.S.A. Inc. 

 


